TOWN OF MILLIS       
BOARD OF HEALTH       
Minutes of Meeting        
February 22, 2021 - Final

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on February 22, 2021 via Zoom online meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85437588229. Present were:       

           *    Kathleen Lannon, Board Member                

           *    John McVeigh, Public Health Director

· Matthew Fuller, Chair

· JaiKaur LeBlanc, Board Member

· Dan Merrikin, Legacy Engineering

· Melissa Recos, BETA Group 

      
*    Olivia DuFour, Tobacco Control Manager 

 Chair Fuller moved and Member LeBlanc seconded and it was unanimously voted that the Millis Board of Health open the meeting of February 22, 2021 at 1:05 PM.     

 Administrative Business:      

I. Nurse’s Report: TBD  
II.      Meeting Minutes: 

1:06 PM Discussion: COVID update: Director McVeigh informed the Board that Millis is now out of red risk level and has been in yellow for two weeks now. The reports are showing positive cases are down. There was also mention that as of February 17, 2021 the Governor and DPH will no longer be giving vaccines at the local level. They will be concentrating on mass vacation sites as the most efficient way of distributing the vaccines. They will be allowing homebound residents to be vaccinated through each town at a later date. 
1:15 PM EHIR Sparkhawk Academy: In December Sparkhawk Academy acquired land which is separate property from Orchard Street property. They have had revised drainage and now looking for approval from the Millis Board of Health. All other Boards in the town have approved. On a motion made by Member Lannon and seconded by Chair Fuller, it was unanimously voted to grant the variance request from Section XII.1 of the “Millis Board of Health, Public and Environmental Health Review Regulations' to allow a decrease in the rate and volume of stormwater runoff from the site. The proposed variance is considered non-detrimental because current environmental standards encourage on-site stormwater recharge. 

On a motion made by Member Lannon and seconded by Chair Fuller, it was unanimously voted to grant the variance requested from Section XII.4, of the “Millis Board of Health, Public and Environmental Health Review and Regulations' to allow a flat bottom for the proposed infiltration basin. The proposed variance allows for the broadest possible distribution of runoff over the basin bottom for more effective infiltration.

On a motion made by Member Lannon and seconded by Chair Fuller, it was unanimously voted to grant the variance requested from Section XIII.2.a, of the “Millis Board of Health, Public and Environmental Health Review Regulations” to allow excavation within 7.5' of seasonal high groundwater for installation of the Stormwater Management System. A recent pre-existing upgraded subservice disposal system on site is sufficiently distant to proposed basin. 

On a motion made by Member Lannon and seconded by Member LeBlanc it was unanimously voted to grant this “Board of Health Permit” in accordance with the “Millis Board of Health, Public and Environmental Health Review Regulations and Standards” for construction of the Sparhawk Academy school expansion at Assessors Parcels 1 and 36 on Map 9 at 376 Orchard Street in accordance with the above Findings and Conditions. 

1:40 PM EHIR DPW Project:  Discussion on the renovation project at the DPW site included improvements to the existing conditions. The Board would like input from Melissa Recos concerning requested waivers before signing EHIR. 

1:55 PM Appoint Tobacco Control Agent: Olivia Dufour attended the Board meeting to discuss an option that would allow appointing agents as a district rather than on an individual basis. If there is a change and a new agent comes in it may be easier this way so that they do not have to be appointed each time. The Board would like more information on this as to whether or not it is ok with the local boards as well as the court system. Olivia will work on this and reach back out to John McVeigh. 

Chair Fuller made a motion and Member Lannon seconded and it was unanimously voted to appoint Robert Griffin as the Millis Tobacco Control agent staring February 22nd , 2021 thru July 1, 2021. 
2:15 PM PFAS Discussion: The Board discussed the PFAS testing done on town wells. Wells 1 & 2 were found to have levels above the new state standard and were immediately shut off. The former GAF site at 66 Curve Street had ground water testing for PFAS which was positive. The former Herman Shoe Building site at 114 Union Street is being required by the state DEP to complete groundwater testing for PFAS as well. 
2:45 PM Sewer Bylaw Discussion: The Sewer Stormwater Enterprise committee is considering drafting requirements for all home
owners with access to sewer to be required to hook up. The Board of Health has been asked in the past to consider developing a bylaw to require homeowners with functioning septic systems to be required to hook up to sewer and have elected not to do so. The Board Members agreed to consider the issue and discuss at a future meeting. 

Chair Fuller made a motion, Member Lannon seconded and it was unanimously agreed that the February 22nd , 2021 Board of Health meeting be closed at 3:26PM. 

Documents and Submittals of Meeting:       

Meeting notice agenda February 22, 2021 posted on February 17, 2021.

Director’s Report February 2021

